From: Turner, Wayne (DECD)

Sent: Friday, 17 February 2017 11:56 AM

To: Chambers - Cirkovic C

Cc: Dwiar, Lisa (DECD); Rumpe, Aleksis (DECD)

Subject: AM2014/263 - Children's Services Award 2010 - 4 yearly review of modern awards

[DLM=For-Official-Use-Only]

For Official Use Only

Dear Ms O'Brien,

Thank you for your email of 7 February 2017 to Ms Wegener regarding AM2014/263 - Children's Services Award 2010 – 4 yearly review of modern awards.

We confirm that the Department for Education and Child Development (SA) intends to have a representative in attendance at the next hearing.

Could I also please ask that all further correspondence in relation to this matter be directed to all the recipients of this email.

Thank you.

Kind regards,

Wayne Turner

Employee Relations Consultant

People and Culture Division / Office for Corporate Services / Department for Education and Child Development

31 Flinders Street, Adelaide SA 5000

t (08) 8226 5997 e Wayne.Turner@sa.gov.au w www.decd.sa.gov.au

From: Chambers - Cirkovic C [mailto:Chambers.Cirkovic.C@fwc.gov.au]

Sent: Tuesday, 7 February 2017 1:15 PM

To: Wegener, Melissa (DECD)

Subject: AM2014/263 - Children's Services Award 2010 - 4 yearly review of modern awards

Dear Ms Wegener,

Re: AM2014/263 - Children's Services Award 2010 - 4 yearly review of modern awards

A conference was held this morning to discuss technical and drafting submissions in relation to the above award. There was not a representative from the Department for Education and Child Development – South Australia in attendance.

A submission was filed in relation to the 4 yearly review of the *Children's Services Award 2010* by the for Education and Child Development – South Australia on 21 July 2016. Can you please confirm whether the Department intends to press its submission?

This matter has been set down for a further conference on **Monday, 27 March 2017 at 9:30am Adelaide time**. If the Department intends to press its submission, can you please confirm that a representative from the Department will be in attendance?

Yours sincerely

Elizabeth O'Brien

Associate to Commissioner Cirkovic

Fair Work Commission
Tel: 03 8656 4531
Fax: 03 9655 0401
chambers.cirkovic.c@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001

www.fwc.gov.au

Please consider the impact to the environment and your responsibility before printing this email. This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender.